
Dear Requester 

 

I refer to your recent Freedom of Information request: 

 

I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act relating to a road your 

authority is responsible for maintaining. 

Specifically, my query relates to the A60 (Nottingham Rd) specifically between Old Newark Rd and 

the A617 (Sherwood Way), this is highlighted at Annex A. 

Please can you send me: 

1) A copy of your current road maintenance policy relating to that road. Please send me the full 

policy, but this should include details of the intended frequency of road safety inspections, 

how these inspections should be conducted and the maximum time between identification 

of a defect and repairs being carried out. 

2) A copy of the road repair history for that road over the past year. Again, please send me the 

full road repair history, but this should include: 

- dates of all safety inspections between 01 Dec 2020 and 07 Feb 2021 

- details of how safety inspections were undertaken (walked or driven, speed of inspection 

vehicle etc) 

- details of all carriageway defects identified, with description, date and time 

- details of how the authority handled these defects, what repairs were undertaken and the 

time between the identification of each defect and a repair being carried out. 

The response is as follows and in the attached document. 

 

Please refer to the County Council's Highway Inspection & Risk Manual for details regarding 

inspections of the Highway and associated works, which can be found at:  

http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/transport/roads/highway-inspection-manual 

 

Nottinghamshire utilises a Highway Asset Management System (HAMS) to help manage 

matters relating to the Highway and the attached Street History report covers Nottingham 

Road A60, (USRN 24621625 – Feature 2002) for the period 01/12/2020 to 07/02/2021 

 

The Street Section covered is detailed in the plan below (blue) with an extract from the 

HAMS relating to Hierarchy and Inspection Frequency : 

 



 
 

We trust this information is of assistance. 

 

I hope this assists. Should you have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me 

directly on the details below. 

 

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer 

Nottinghamshire County Council 

 

 

In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 

FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  

 

You can use the search facility using keywords. 

 

If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 

the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 

or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.  

 

 


